Selectmen met at 7:30pm.

Present: Leslie MacNeil, chairman, and Katherine Ring.

Checks were signed and minutes of last weeks meeting accepted.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his weekly report. Not much sleep with calls at night. Home Day went well. Specials hourly wage mentioned. Brian not sure he has enough in his budget this year to give raises at this time.

George Cole, Road Agent assured the selectmen that the rumor that he and family are about to move is not altogether true. Family has been looking for years, no decision as of now. When and if made the selectmen will be the first to know from George not someone on the street.

Trees on Pleasant St., Goodell Rd., Rt. 31, J. Jones and E. Heberts streets as well as six elms on 202 are in need of removal. All on town property. K. Ring requested that when work is done by the road crew, their work sheets show where the work has been done. Some slips have come through without this information. Road crew will be mixing patchfor Turner Hill Rd., Turnpike Rd , Elm St Frethis week. Culvert will be ordered for Gregg Lake Rd.

Selectmen met with J. Burnham and K. Sherburne in regard to the job of custodian. K. Sherburne was selected for the position.

Dough Brady from Holt Hill questioned the class VI rating on his parents' Road. Asked if they upgraded it, would it be taken over by the Town? L. MacNeil relayed that it would have to be a petition article signed by ten voters and presented to the Selectmen. Spring thaw and heavy rains cause a lot of drainage problems which would have to be corrected. Asked if since it is subject to gates and bars, are the property owners allowed to put up gates? This is the way the State refer to Roads the Towns not longer care for. All Roads must be kept open for fire lanes.

There have been no complaints about the water level on the lake this year.

Lloyd Henderson, Town Counsel spoke to the selectmen about building going on without proper permits. Letters to go out registered mail, receipt requested, when no reply or request for extention of time, the Town can apply to the district court and list violations of zoning ordinances. Les is to call George Carlson to find out date for possible close out Phaselll. Time of Secretary's vacation approved.

Electrician to be called to have a light placed over the Post Office entrance.

Secretary left at 9:30